STUDENT GOVERNMENT BOARD

MINUTES

March 30, 2010

I.
ROLL CALL 

President Shull called the meeting of March 30, 2010 to order at 8:45 p.m. Board members Bombatch, Gau, LaRue, Paiewonsky, Petrone, and Stieber were present.  Board members Noorbaksh and Rezaeian were excused.  Committee Chairs: Academic Affairs – Zimmerman, Allocations – Grau, Elections – Wickenden, Environmental – Schroeder, Governmental Relations – Jennings, Public Relations – O’Leary, and Traditions Committee - Zidek were present.  Judicial Chairman Kryzwonos joined the meeting at 8:51 p.m.

II.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


The approval of last week’s minutes was postponed until the April 6th meeting.

III.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

President Shull stated he would defer his remarks until the end of the meeting.

IV.
SUBMITTED AGENDA ITEMS

There were no Submitted Agenda Items.

V.
BOARD REPORTS


A.
Zachary D. Bombatch

Board member Bombatch explained that a lot of exciting things will be happening with the Pitt Shuttle signs.  


B.
David M. Gau

Board member Gau explained how progress is ongoing with the swiping system in cafeterias.


C.
Phil LaRue

Board member LaRue reported that we have ushered in a new era of environmental stability.  

D.
Ali Noorbaksh 

Board member Noorbaksh was excused. There was no report.

E.
Laura Paiewonsky

Board member Paiewonsky reported that the Food Committee will be holding a taste testing meeting next Wednesday at 2:30 p.m.

F.
David Petrone


Board member Petrone had no report. 

G.
Sam Rezaeian

Board member Rezaeian was excused. There was no report.

H.
Molly Stieber

Board member Stieber explained how she would love to have support in bringing electronic text books to Pitt.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Academic Affairs

Chair Zimmerman reported that he is helping Board member Stieber with the electronic text book initiative.

B. Allocations

Chair Grau had no report.

C. Elections

Chair Wickenden had no report.

D. Environmental

Chair Schroeder wanted to thank everyone for supporting the Green Fund.

E. Governmental Relations

Chair Jennings reported on Pitt Day in Harrisburg and wanted to thank everyone who attended.

F. Judicial

Chair Krzywonos had no report.

G. Public Relations

Public Relations Committee commented that SGB was now on Twitter.

H. Traditions Committee

Chair Zidek said she is working on completing the Living Panther Picture.

VI.
NEW BUSINESS

ALLOCATIONS REQUESTS 


# 6298 Collegiate YMCA - $1,240.00


Allocations recommendation was to approve $1,136.00 and deny $104.00.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.

# 6301 Dance Ensemble - $990.00


Allocations recommendation was to deny in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.

# 6303 Panther Rugby Football Club - $1,950.00


Allocations recommendation was to deny in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.


A motion was made to combine requests 6304 and 6305.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.

# 6304 and 6305 Panther Field Hockey - $960.00 and $527.30


Allocations recommendation was to deny in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion did not carry.


A second motion was made to amend the original motion to accept Allocations 


recommendation to deny in full.


The motion was seconded.

The motion carried.

# 6307 College Libertarians - $543.00


Allocations recommendation was to deny in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion did not carry.

A motion was made to approve $134.00 and to deny $409.00.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.

# 6308 AIAS - $1,806.83


Allocations recommendation was to deny in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.

# 6310 Humans vs. Zombies - $772.40


Allocations recommendation was to deny in full.


A motion was made to accept Allocation’s recommendation.


The motion was seconded.


The motion carried.

OTHER NEW BUSINESS

Board member LaRue motioned the Board to consider Resolution 0008 of March 30th.  The motion was seconded.  The vote was postponed until the next meeting.

Board member LaRue motioned to ratify the fiscal year 2010-2011 budgets.

The motion was seconded.

The motion carried.

VII.     UNFINISHED BUSINESS

President Shull reported that Resolution 0007 has been pulled from consideration.

VIII.
OPEN FLOOR

A representative from the Pitt Green Fund stated the excitement for Resolution 0008.

Board Member Bombatch reported on Pitt Shuttles on Facebook to obtain information regarding the shuttles and any changes.

A group of Students followed up on the report on the housing issue that was brought up several weeks ago.

A representative from the Career Development Office reported on the Summer Job Fair.

IX.
PRESIDENT’S REMARKS

President Shull offered praise to Chair Alexa Jennings on her work for Pitt Day in Harrisburg.

President Shull offered praise to all of the students who were involved in Pitt Green Fund.

President Shull reported on having The New York Times and USA Today available to all students on campus.

X.
ADJOURNMENT


There was a motion to adjourn the meeting.


The motion was seconded. 

 
The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned.
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